
 

 

 

 

Circular No. 38/07-2024 

July 09, 2024 

To 

The Secretaries 

All Affiliated State Units – AFI 

 

Dear Colleagues, 

 

It is brought to your notice that some of the district units have not yet claimed the 

travel allowance of their athletes who participated in National Inter District Junior 

Athletics Meet (NIDJAM) held from 16-18 February 2024 at Ahmedabad 

(Gujarat).  

 

As you are aware that all the districts were advised many times in the past that 

they should open their bank accounts and send the details to AFI for the money 

to be transferred in that account.  These districts either do not have their account 

or the account is not operative.  You are required to kindly instruct them to open 

their bank account immediately but not later than 25th July 2024, failing which it 

will be considered that those districts are not active and accordingly, action will 

be taken against those districts. 

 

Once again you are requested to kindly persuade them to do the needful. 

 

Regards, 

Ravinder Chaudhry 

Secretary, AFI 


